
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
MANHASSET PARK DISTRICT 

REGULAR MEETING NOVEMBER 3, 2022 
 
Meeting 22-19 
 
The bi-monthly regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Manhasset Park District 
(MPD) convened at the Manhasset Park District Office at 62 Manhasset Avenue in Manhasset, 
New York at 6:00 P.M. Thursday, November 3, 2022. Present were Commissioners Mark S. 
Sauvigne, and Kenneth Weigand. Commissioners David Paterson called in. In addition, Chris 
Tsakidis and Marth Szhedek, nonresidents, Ben Romano, Manhasset Collision, Antonio 
Velasquez, Raindew employee, Robert Morici, MPD Legal Counsel, and Amanda Niewender, 
Secretary to the Board of Commissioner were also present.  
 
Numerous communications addressed to the MPD pertaining to a wide array of matters were 
reviewed and discussed and eventually disposition was made to those, which warrant action. 
 

1. Approval of Minutes from Previous Meeting 
 

2. Payment and Receipts 

The following resolution was proposed: 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners for the Manhasset Park District 
approved payments as follows: 
 

Checks numbered 10545-10564 totaling $9,334.19 to be reviewed, approved and 
signed and Payroll Amounts of $20,506.44 for Payroll 11/3/2022 and all totaling 
$29,840.63. 
 

On a voice vote, this resolution was unanimously approved. 
 

3. Chris Tsirakidis * Marth Szhedek 
Mr. Tsirakdis came to the meeting to file a report against an MPD employee. He was 
dropping off his wife in lot #1 on Tuesday and felt he was harassed by an employee. He 
wanted to contact the Board regarding the incident. The Board discussed, they will 
obtain an incident report from the employee, and investigate further. 

 
4. Ben Romano 

Ben Romano came to the meeting to discuss the parking spaces he leases from the 

MPD. They are set to expire at the end of the month, and he is looking to renew for as 

long as the Board will allow. The Board will discuss and have an answer before the 

expiration.  

 

5. Antonio Velasquez 

Mr. Velasquez came to the meeting to discuss a ticket he received.  He works at 

Raindew and his shift ended a little late so he did not get back to his meter in time. The 

Board discussed and there was an incident report filed against this employee by Code 

Enforcement. An altercation occurred at the time the ticket was issued. The Board had 

previously reviewed the information, and sent a letter to the owner of Raindew regarding 

the incident. As far as the ticket, the Board does not see it was issued in error. 

 



6. Nonresident assessment 

The Board reviewed the car count from this week. They will continue to monitor 

nonresident vehicles parking in the lot before an extension in January. Andrew Schwenk 

had submitted an email regarding this, the board reviewed the email. 

 

7. Updates 

Amanda notified the Board of the digital companies she has contacted. They are 

reviewing all the information and will discuss and decide. 

 

8. Final Budget Review 

The Board reviewed the budget. They are attending the TONH Budget Hearing to get 

final approval. 

 

9. Next Meetings 

The next meeting has been rescheduled for November 21, 2022 at 6:00pm  

 

 

Having no other items on the agenda, Motion was made by Kenneth Weigand to adjourn the 

meeting. Motion seconded by Mark Sauvigne and all voted “aye”. Meeting ended at 6:45 P.M.  



Subscribed in Manhasset, New York 
 On the 21st of November 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

Mark Sauvigne 
Chair 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Subscribed in Manhasset, New York 
 On the 21st of November 2022 
 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

Kenneth Weigand 
Treasurer 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Subscribed in Manhasset, New York 
 On the 21st of November 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

David Paterson 
Secretary 


